
BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

MINUTES
September 14, 2022
1:30 P.M.

Okaloosa County Administrative Complex; 1250 Eglin Parkway N.,
1st Floor BCC Chambers, Shalimar, Florida.
Commissioner Robert Ambrose, District 1
Commissioner Payne Walker, District 2
  
 
Commissioner Scott Kearney, District 3 – Vice-Chairman                       



Commissioner Fred Schor, District 4                 
   
Commissioner Pat Byrne, District 5 – Chairman
Growth Management Staff present:  Elliot Kampert, Director; Randy Woodruff – Planning Manager; and Sherry Cadenhead – Planning Coordinator

Deputy County Attorney Kerry Parsons present by Zoom

Assistant Attorney Elizabeth Ellis present by Zoom 

A.  
CALL TO ORDER
Vice-Chairman Kearney called the meeting to order at 1:30 P. M.

B.
ROLL CALL
Mrs. Cadenhead gave the following roll call.

Mr. Robert Ambrose – here


Mr. Payne Walker – here


Mr. Scott Kearney – here


Mr. Frederick Schor – out of town


Mr. Patrick Byrne – abstained from voting- not present, abstaining form on file
C.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – None
D.
ANNOUNCEMENTS - None
E.
ADDITIONS, DELETIONS, OR CHANGES TO THE AGENDA - None
F.
ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA- Motion by Mr. Walker to accept the agenda, seconded by Mr. Ambrose; all ayes.
G.
OATH TAKING – Mrs. Cadenhead administered the oath to those present prepared to speak to the Board.
H.         DISCLOSURES – Mr. Byrne is abstaining from voting as his company is involved with the project.
I. OLD BUSINESS - None
J.

NEW BUSINESS
1. 516259-BOA-2022 Regal Cinemas Inc. – a variance request from 10' to 0' rear setback and 10' to 2.5' front landscaping buffer for a proposed ALDI building and associated parking. The property is currently zoned Commercial – 3 (C-3) with a Future Land Use Map (FLUM) designation  of Commercial (C).  The property is located at 427 Mary Esther Cutoff NW, Fort Walton Beach, Florida and contains 1.23 acres more or less.
Mr. Kampert read the staff report into the record. No opposition has been submitted either written nor verbally by phone.  This project is true re-development.
Mr. Marc Smith, 1010 Bridgestone Place, Knoxville, TN 37919, Vice-President of Valparaiso Realty and developer came forward to address any questions of the board.  Mr. Smith stated the proposed re-development is for a proposed Aldi food store. More landscaping will be installed to meet the 85% requirement of the Comprehensive Plan.
Mr. Matt Zinke, P.E., 73 Eglin Parkway NE, Suite 203, Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548, project engineer, came forward to address any questions of the board. Mr. Zinke presented the board with drawings of the proposed lay out of the project and how the landscaping would meet the 85% impervious surface ratio requirement of the Comprehensive Plan.
Mr. Ambrose asked it the requested variance would remove the existing sidewalk.

Mr. Zinke stated the sidewalk is located within the Mary Esther Cut-off Right-of-Way and would not be effected by the proposed variance.

Discussion ensued.

Motion by Payne Walker to approve  a variance request from 10' to 0' rear setback and 10' to 2.5' front landscaping buffer for a proposed ALDI building and associated parking, seconded by Mr. Ambrose: all ayes.
K.      
OTHER BUSINESS
1. The next regular meeting of the Board of Adjustment will be October 12, 2022. 
L.       ADJOURNMENT
Vice-Chairman Kearney adjourned the meeting at 1:50 P.M.
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